
 

Public Notice 

Canadian Navigable Waters Act 
 

ArcelorMittal Infrastructure Canada G.P. (« AMIC ») hereby gives notice that a submission has 
been added to the Common Project Search pursuant to the Canadian Navigable Waters Act 
described herein and its description.  

 
Pursuant to paragraph 4(1) of the said Act, ArcelorMittal Infrastructure Canada G.P. has 
deposited a notification of a minor work, in accordance with the requirements set out on the 
External Submission Site, on the online Common Project Search Registry 
(http://cps.canada.ca/) and under registry number 10898, a description of the following work: 
 

• Dredging 2024 at the Port-Cartier harbour facilities (AMIC) ; 

• In, on, under or across the Gulf of St. Lawrence (Province of Quebec) ; 

• In Port-Cartier, in or near lot numbers 4 694 357 and 4 694 349. 
 
As this is a notice of minor works and is compliant, the project is not subject to public comment 
and does not require approval from the Navigation Protection Program.  
 
 
Posted at Longueuil (Province of Quebec) this 14th day of June, 2024. 

 

 
Mathieu St-Louis, Director, Port and handling  
ArcelorMittal Infrastructure Canada G.P. 

 

 

http://cps.canada.ca/

